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Quilt-A-Gram 
B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

Day Chapter Meeting 
 

Monday ,  November 5,  2018  
No S it  N Sew  

Meeting  -  1:00  pm  
 

Fai rview United Method ist  Church  
in  sanctuary  o f  church  

Starlight Piecemakers  
Chapter Meeting 

 
Thursday,  November 1 ,  2018  

Doors  Open -  5 :00 pm 
Meeting  -  7:00  pm 

 

Fai rview United Method ist  Church  

Newsletter Editor: Lora Brinkman 

Many thanks to everyone who helped with 

the quilt show! It was just wonderful!!! I am 

always amazed at the vast variety of quilts 

shown, as well as the depth of talent in our 

guild. Well done! 

Our November speaker will be Karla 

Menaugh. Karla has published patterns and 

books with quilt historian Barbara Brackman. 

Karla will do a trunk show of quilt designs 

inspired by vintage quilts made in a variety of 

periods in American history. She will talk 

about her machine applique method, which 

features turned-edge, machine-stitched 

applique that looks very much like hand 

applique. 

It is not too early to start thinking about  

our December holiday party. Back by  

popular demand will be the gift basket 

auction. These items need not be quilt 

related. Be thinking of what you would like  

to donate to the auction. If you would like to 

help out with this event, please give me a  

call at 901-218-1345. 

Willie & Debbie 

Our quilt show was wonderful! I am always 
impressed by the energy and creativity of 
our members, and the beautiful art they 
create. And the great way we come 
together to make it all work. All our 
volunteers pitched in to do the work, solve 
problems and get it done. And it was fun! 
(And maybe a bit tiring, but well worth it!) 
 

Thanks to all of those who planned, 
managed databases, set up poles, hung 
quilts, hosted, checked quilts in and out, 
made signs, did marketing, womaned the 
raffle quilt, silent auction and marketplace 
sections, took down quilts and poles, 
loaded and unloaded equipment, as well as 
everyone who made and contributed items, 
and more. It takes a village! And special 
thanks to all the guys that helped with 
so  much. 
  
Our November program is Karen Hill.  She is 
a self-proclaimed expert of Dresden Plates 
from Spring Hill, Kansas.  Her lecture 
defines the many degrees and sizes for 
Dresdens and options for appliquéing the 
finished Dresdens on a variety of 
backgrounds.  She will also show different 
ideas for finishing the centers. 
  
Linda and Carrol 

There will not be 
a Sit N Sew 

Session during 
the November 
Day Chapter 

Meeting. 
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Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’  Guild, a  
not-for-profit organization,  established in 1978, and  

dedicated to educating its members and the community  
in the art and appreciation of quilt making. 

Treasurer's REPORT 
Submitted by  

Marilyn Wooldridge 
As of  September 30, 2018 

 

Checking Acct. 

Balance 
$18,974.60 

Savings                        $1,034.77 

CD's (2) $11,067.95 

Total Combined        
Balance 

$31,077.32 

  

Number of Members 137 

  

Fiscal Year Beginning    
Balance 

$13,068.12 

FYTD Income $9,780.56 

FYTD Expenses $3,874.08 

Current Checking Acct. 
Bal. 

$18,974.60 

Quilt-A-Gram 

BTQG BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2018—2019 
 

 

Executive Board Members/Elected 

 

CEO   Hank Botts  573-424-1190 (C) 

Vice CEO  Judy Gieselman  573-445-2381 (H) 

      873-864-5322 (C) 

Secretary  Cindy Heinz  573-445-6737 (H) 

Treasurer  Marilyn Wooldridge 573-289-2957 (C) 

President-Day Chapter Debbie Odor  573-442-3021 (H) 

      901-218-1345 (C) 

President-Starlight  

     Piecemakers  Linda Karns  573-825-2020 (H) 

Past CEO  Bettina Havig  573-449-1602 (H) 

 

Board Members/Appointed Standing Committee Chairs 
 

Membership  Pat  Leistner  573-446-0811 (H) 

Program Chair   

   Day Chapter  Willie Morris  573-424-1421 (C) 

      573-445-4217 (H) 

Program Chair 

   Starlight Piecemakers Carrol Lewis  573-489-3322 (C) 

Newsletter  Lora Brinkman     573-821-0262 (C) 

Librarian  Suzanne de Chazal  573-446-4373 (H) 

Historian  Louise Rynkewicz  815-757-3351 (C)  

Service Project  Barb Sanders  816-263-1606 (C) 

   Candy Gabel  660-537-2559 (C) 

Quilt Show   VACANT 

 

Board Members/Ad Hoc Committee Chairs 
 

Webmaster  Janet Hollandsworth 573-999-5706 (C)   

Social Media  Barb Nixon  573-239-1039 (C)  

Retreat   Ustena Simenson 573-356-5915 (C) 

   Kathryn Reece  573-619-7928 (H)

Membership Directory  Catherine Erlanger 573-228-6689 (H)  

      626-421-8628 (C) 

Book Club 
Bonne Femme 
book group 
will meet 
Tuesday, November 20, 1:00 
p.m. at DBRL to discuss the 
selected book:  THE 
SEWING MACHINE, 
Natalie Fergie.   

Redwork Group 
There will not be a Redwork 
group meeting in November 
or December. 

Directory Corrections 
Hank Botts cell phone 
number is listed incorrectly 
on the Board of Directors 
listing, page 5 of the 
directory. Her cell phone 
number is 573-424-1190. 
 
Anna Mary Hughes  has a 
new email address: 
annamaryyh@gmail.com  

mailto:annamaryyh@gmail.com
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Contacts:  
OR check directory for  email addresses  

Day chapter: Debbie Odor  573-442-3021  
Starlight chapter: Linda Karns 573-825-2020 
Board of Directors: Hank Botts 573-424-1190 
Newsletter Editor: Lora Brinkman 573-821-0262 
Baltimore Album: Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 
Bonne Femme book group:  
            Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 

EZ2B Stitchers: Merr il Winfield 573-446-8676 
English Paper Piecing:  
          Joan Westcott  573-874-8160 
Sassy Stitchers: Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 
Small Wonders: Karon Huggler  573-489-6373 
Redwork: Myrna Powers 573-445-0766 

November 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
5:00pm:  

Doors open  

7:00pm:  

Starlight 

Program & 

meeting @ 

Fairview United 

Methodist  

2 3  

4 5 
1:00pm:   

Day Chapter 

meeting & 

Program @ 

Fairview United 

Methodist  in 

sanctuary 

6 7 8 
9:30-11:30am: 

Sassy Stitchers 

@ DBRL 

9 10 

11 12 
6:00pm:  

BTQG Board 

meeting @ 

DBRL 

13 14 
1:00 pm: 

Small Wonders 

@ DBRL 

15 16 17 

18 19 
1:00-3:00pm: 

EZ2B Stitchers 

@ Quilt 4U 

20 
1:00-3:00pm : 

Bonne Femme 

book club @ 

DBRL 

21 22 
 

23 24 

25 26 
1:00pm : 

Baltimore 

Album Style 

Quilt @ Bettina 

Havig’s home 

27 
1:00pm: 

Paper piecing @ 

Kay Shoner’s 

(Bethel Place) 

28 29 30  
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CEO MESSAGE 

Greetings fellow quilters!   

Yesterday was a totally lazy day.  Today  has been spent putting things away that 

were brought home from the quilt show.  Of course it is too soon to know how we did 

financially,  but after a very busy three days at the show and preparation for it, my 

sewing room beckons.   

Included in the newsletter is a request for your evaluation.  We can only make the 

show better in 2020 if we can change the things that didn't work so well and continue 

with what you saw as positive.  There are soooo many guild members who deserve 

our gratitude for the work they put in to making the show happen.   

Thank you all.   

“Hank” Botts, CEO 

 Quilt Show Evaluation 

In order to improve our quilt shows it will be 

helpful to hear from you. The show 

represents our guild and your comments are 

valuable.  

Please be constructive but, if you have a 

negative response, your idea for changing 

the situation would be welcomed.  

Positive insights are helpful also in allowing us to see something from others’ point of 

view.  

It is my belief that if you have a negative comment, you should be honest enough to 

share it directly and not through another person. Therefore second hand complaints 

will not be considered.  

We are all adults and are strong women, so let’s make future shows bigger and 

better! Thanks to all.  

It will be helpful if your comments are sent via email to any of the Board Members, or 

sent by snail mail.  

Again, thanks for your evaluation.  

“Hank” Botts CEO 
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For Sale 
 
JoAnn Bryan has a 
Husqvarna Viking 
Platinum 16 long-
arm, sit-down 
quilting machine for 
sale.  It is four years 
old, in nearly new 
condition, having quilted only a few 
projects.  It is mounted on a folding table 
with wings that extend the table to six feet, 
and it includes a TruStitch regulator, a 
bobbin-winder, foot pedal, and 
accessories. For further details, you may 
contact JoAnn at (573) 443-5220, or by  
E-mail at ourdailythread@centurytel.net 

Raffle Winner 
 

BTQG is pleased to 
announce that Rita 
Hankemeier won the 
raffle quilt! She was so 
surprised and happy! 
The quilt is "Snowmen A 
to Zzz" from Crabapple 
Hill Studio, made by 
Henrietta "Hank" Botts.  

Quilt Show Viewer’s Choice 
 
There were so 
many beautiful 
quilts in this 
year’s BTQG 
Quilt Show. 
 
We are happy to 
announce, "A 
Bountiful Life", 
by Willie Morris, 
was selected as 
the 2018 BTQG 
Quilt Show 
Viewer’s Choice. 

 
A Bountiful Life”, pattern by Karen 
Mowery , is an adaptation of the Bird of 
Paradise quilt top in the American Folk 
Art Museum. In 2014 a group of BTQG 
members and former members started 
meeting once a month. All were working 
on their interpretation of the quilt. Willie 
was the first to complete her quilt but 
several are close. The twenty blocks and 
four borders are done with needle turn 
appliqué with most of the fabrics 1800s 
reproductions. Several of the blocks have 
embellishments with sequins, beads, 
embroidery, and twilling. The quilt was 
custom machine quilted by Lee Robertson 
of Quilt 4 You in Weston, MO. The 
quilting has 297,256 stitches with 57 
thread changes. It took almost four years 
to complete the quilt.  

Karla Menaugh Workshop 
 

Karla Menaugh’s workshop on Heirloom-Quality Machine 
Applique is November 6th.  There are a few spots left for 
the workshop so send in your registration soon.  The 
registration form and the supply list are in the October 
newsletter.  The workshop will be at Quilt 4U from 9:30 
a.m. til  4 p.m. 
 
Heirloom-Quality Machine Appliqué - Learn to 
machine appliqué with a technique that so closely mimics 
hand appliqué that most people won't be able to tell the 
difference without their reading glasses! Bring your 
sewing machine, fabric, and sewing supplies to class for hands-on instruction as you 
begin a folk art block designed by class teacher Karla Menaugh and Barbara 
Brackman, quilt historian. For the past 15 years, Menaugh has co-authored books and 
patterns about classic quilts with Barbara Brackman, including Emporia Rose Appliqué 
Quilts from C&T Publishing, and the Quiltmaker’s Guide to Fine Machine Appliqué 
from their Sunflower Pattern Co-operative. Using their original designs, she shares her 
tips and techniques for making machine-appliqued quilts that look like they are hand-
appliquéd. 
    —Willie 
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 BTQG Quilt Show Photos 
Information about the results of the quilt show are coming next month.  

For now, enjoy some photos of the fun we had.  
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New Guild Members 

Boles, Rhonda Gallup, Renetta Simpson, Kayla Toalson, Sarah 

10901 N Route Z 4374 W East Ridge Rd 604 NW High Cliffe Dr 123 East St 

Hallsville MO 65255 Columbia, MO 65202 Lee's Summit, MO 64081 Hallsville MO 65255 

(573) 696-2338 (H) (573) 446-3863 (C) (573) 808-3777 (C)  5736963699 (H) 

  (573) 823-1450 (W)   (573) 999-5367 (C)  

Apr 23 Nov 13 Feb 27 Dec 29 

renewal new new new 

33
rd

 BTQG Winter Quilt Retreat 
 

The Lodge of Four Seasons   
Lake Ozark, MO 

February 22-24, 2019 
Retreat Fee $200  

 
Retreat fee may be paid in full or can be paid in 
installments with final payment due January 7, 2019.    If 
you choose installments, first payment must be $50 to 
reserve your spot.  
 
Now that the quilt show is over and done, I want to remind 
everyone to make 
sure they have 
reserved their spot 
for the retreat next 

February 22-24th!  It only takes $50 and your 
completed forms to save your place. We are 
needing to get everyone’s packets together 
before the November 1st meeting. This will 
give all of you plenty of time to get to know 
your Secret Sister better and gather your 
goodies.  
 
So please make sure to get your registration 
forms, along with your check, to Kat Reece no 
later than October 23rd, to ensure your place 
on our Traveling Quilt!  
 
Registration forms were included with the 
September newsletter and can be found on 
the BTQG website.  
http://btqg.missouri.org/winter-retreat.htm 
 
Mail completed forms to: Kathryn Reece,  
1133 County Road 388 
New Bloomfield, MO 65063 
 
If questions, please contact Kathryn at  
573-619-7928 

Save the Dates! 

Holiday Parties 
 

December 3  

Day Chapter  

Holiday Lunch 

 

December 6  

Starlight Piecemakers 

Chapter  

Holiday Party 



 
 
 
 

P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

 
Starlight Piecemakers 

Chapter Meeting 
 

Thursday,  November 1 ,  2018  
Doors  Open -  5 :00 pm 

Meeting  -  7:00  pm 
 

Fai rview United Method ist  
Church  

 
 
Day Chapter  Meeting 
     

Monday ,  November 5,  2018  
No S it  and Sew  

Meeting  -  1:00  pm 
 

Fai rview United Method ist  
Church  

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

 Pat Hilderbrand Nov 02 

 Dorothy Leeper Nov 04 

 Julie Martin Nov 08 

 Dennis Smith Nov 09 

 Marilyn Beissenherz Nov 11 

 Renetta Gallup Nov 13 

 Paula Smith Nov 25 

 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG

